CALIFORNIA AIR RESOURCES BOARD
COMMENTS ON REVISIONS TO REPORTING PROTOCOLS BY
THE ENERGY PRODUCERS AND USERS COALITION AND

THE COGENERATION ASSOCIATION OF CALIFORNIA

The Energy Producers and Users Coalition
 and the Cogeneration Association of California
 provide the following comments on the draft revisions to the reporting protocols issued by CARB Staff on May 15, 2008.


EPUC and CAC support the proposed revision to Section 95112 creating an abbreviated reporting obligation for small cogenerators.  This will ease the regulatory burden on small facilities that have de minimis effect on carbon emissions.  The detailed data on thermal outputs which may no longer be reported would not likely provide any material benefit to the mitigation programs.

EPUC and CAC also support the “relaxed” verification requirements, allowing reliance on sampling plans verified in the prior more-stringent verification.

A modification to Sec. 95112(a) is proposed to require use of a facility-specific efficiency factor, if known, in the distribution of emissions between useful energy outputs of a cogenerator.  This revision would eliminate some desirable flexibility for the reporting entity.  It should also be noted that EPUC and CAC have advocated the creation of a separate sector for cogeneration when implementing any carbon mitigation program.  This would allow cogeneration to be treated fairly and eliminate any potential discrimination.  Such discrimination could occur where an industrial customer with cogeneration must procure allowances for all of its emissions resulting for the combined production of both electric and thermal energy.  A competing industrial customer without cogeneration must procure allowances only for its stand-alone boiler, and buy electricity from a utility which would be responsible for the emissions from electric generation.  Although the cogenerator produces the electricity and thermal energy with fewer total emissions, the customer itself is responsible for more emissions than its less-efficient competitor.  Adoption of such a separate sector would eliminate the need for distributing emissions among energy outputs and allow CARB to simplify this section of the regulations.
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� 	EPUC is an ad hoc group representing the electric end use and customer generation interests of the following companies: Aera Energy LLC, BP West Coast Products LLC, Chevron U.S.A. Inc., ConocoPhillips Company, ExxonMobil Power and Gas Services Inc., Shell Oil Products US, THUMS Long Beach Company, Occidental Elk Hills, Inc., and Valero Refining Company – California.





� 	CAC represents the power generation, power marketing and cogeneration operation interests of the following entities: Coalinga Cogeneration Company, Mid-Set Cogeneration Company, Kern River Cogeneration Company, Sycamore Cogeneration Company, Sargent Canyon Cogeneration Company, Salinas River Cogeneration Company, Midway Sunset Cogeneration Company and Watson Cogeneration Company.





